
Memorandum
Item 10d

TO:  CCSD School Board Members
FROM:  Jackie Hanson, Superintendent
DATE:  August 22, 2024
SUBJECT:  CCSD Student Travel Fee Structure 

As we approach the 2024-2025 school year, CCSD is proposing the implementation of a Student 
Travel Fee Structure to address the costs associated with off-island travel activities and events.  This 
change is not an uncommon practice for districts/schools in our region or across the state.  
However, in complete transparency, parent/guardian feedback has not been received in regard to 
this proposal.  With that said, the proposal was designed with intent to support the financial 
sustainability of our school programs while ensuring for the 2024-2025 school year, school 
participation fees remain unchanged.  Please be aware, future fee related discussions will likely be 
required, as increasing school participation fees for the FY 2026 school year may very well be 
anticipated.

CCSD Student Travel Fee Structure  
• Craig Middle School (CMS):  $20.00 per student, per each off-island trip.
• Craig High School (CHS):  $30.00 per student, per each off-island trip.

*Student travel directly connected to CMS or CHS classes or coursework or student 
travel that is covered outside of the general operating budget, entirely fundraised, or 
grant funded is exempt from the Student Travel Fee Structure.  

Of additional note, the intent of these suggest travel fees is to supplement the CMS & CHS Student 
Activities, Student Travel, budgets.  The suggested fee amounts were designed to be reasonable and 
manageable for our families as well.  Once again, it’s important to note that this proposed fee 
structure does not impact the existing participation fees, which will remain the same for the 
upcoming school year (2024-2025).  

Suggested Motion:  Move to approve the CCSD Student Travel Fee Structure as presented.


